
Friday 30 September 2022 

Term 3, Week 10 

 

 

Tēnā koutou katoa, Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Kia orana, Ni 
sa bula vinaka, Taloha ni, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Ni hao, 

Assalamu’alaikum warahmatullahi wabarakatuh, Namaste, 

and Warm Greetings to All. 

 

As we come to the end of Term 3, 

we reflect on the last 10 weeks of 

school. 

 

Since Term 2, under the Orange 

level we were fortunate to continue 

many of our EOTC (Education 

Outside the Classroom) activities and events. This included a 

camp to Kokako Lodge, 6 day tramping at the Kaimai’s, 
attending the Stand Up Stand Out 2022 Auckland Music & 

Dance Competition, Kapa Haka Nationals, and EPro8, to 

name a few.  

 

School Board Elections were recently held and the new JCHS 

Board took office on Wednesday 14th September. Our JCHS 

Board representatives are: Jaylene Ball, Waru Clark, Kim 

Dennis, Seu Kaisala and Aroha Matthews. The Student 

Representative is Tiare Maangi and Staff Representative is 

Wilm Goodwin. At the Board meeting held last night 

Thursday 29th, Waru Clark was elected as Chair. 

Congratulations to you all! 

 

Home School Partnerships (HSP) were held on Tuesday 27 

September. Thank you to all whānau for attending. 

 

Enrol now for 2023 – enrolments for 2023 are open, please 

use the online enrolment form on our website or collect an 

enrolment pack from our school reception. Please enrol as 

soon as you can as we now have an enrolment zone in place 

and places may be limited. 

 

Lastly, we have been fortunate these last three terms to 

keep the school open and operating as normal. As was 

recently announced by the government and MOH it appears 

the worst of Covid 19 is thankfully behind us for now.  We 

have decided to continue asking our students and staff to 

observe some of the Covid guidelines we have been using 

such as sneezing into our elbows, hand sanitising and 

ventilation. 

 

We believe the time is right to move from compulsory mask 

wearing and encourage people to wear masks when it is 

appropriate for them.  We will continue to have masks and 

sanitiser available at school for students and staff to use. 

 

Thank you all for your help and support, and for simply 

caring for our kura.  

 

Ngā mihi, 
 

 

 

Grant McMillan 

Tumuaki•Principal 

 

 

STAND UP STAND OUT 2022 

Congratulations to JCHS 

Band, M1, for winning 1st 

place in their category.  

M1 band members are: 

Fereita Piilua - ‘Rei’, 
Stephene Langi, Ilaisa’ane 

Tokelau Jr - ‘Nanae’, Elisa Turner, Giovanni Veronese-

Maguire, Kupa Rudolph, Levi Perekina, Carol Fuamatu, 

Nevienne Verzosa, Tupou Siale 

We are very proud of our students, teachers and 

tutors who supported them. Well done to all! 

Nga mihi nui, 

Paddy O’Rourke, H.o.F Arts 

KEY DATES 

 

End of Term 3 – Last day of School 

Friday 30th September 

 

Term 2 Break – 2 Weeks 

Monday 3rd October to Friday 14th October 

 

School Ball – (Theme: Casino Royale) 

Saturday 15th October 

 

Start of Term 4 – First day of School 

Monday 17th October 

 

End of Term 4 – Last day of School Year 

Friday 9th December 

 

 



 

ADVENTURE CHALLENGE 

The Services Academy recently completed a 

5-day Adventure Challenge in the 

Shakespeare regional park – Whangaparaoa 

Peninsula. 

They participated with Kaitaia College, 

Tikipunga High School, Kelston Boys High 

School and Tamaki College.   

The students covered a wide range of 

activities that challenged them both physically 

and mentally.   

Thank you to the Youth Life Skills (YLS) unit of 

the NZ Defence Force for putting together 

such a memorable experience for us. 

“Results Not Excuses” 

 


